
March 1, 2018 minutes of Wynnewood Historical Society 
 
Meeting called to order by President Dederic Siler at 5:06 p.m. 
Those in attendance: Denese Kimbro and Luann Waters. 
 
Denese made a motion for approval of minutes from the Feb. 2018 meeting. 
Seconded by Dederic. Passed. 
Denese made a motion for acceptance of financial report.  Dederic seconded. 
Passed. 
 
Reminder of pulled pork sandwich fundraiser to be held June 29, from 11 a.m. 
to 1 p.m.  Funds to go towards purchase of wreaths for veterans’ graves for 
2018 Wreaths Across America. 
 
Dederic is to contact Mr. Barnes regarding doing brickwork on the Hotel. 
 
Dederic reported water was about a foot deep on the balcony after the rain.  He 
cleared the grates so the water could drain. 
 
Discussion was held about sponsoring a “meet and greet” here at the Eskridge 
for area historical societies. 
Dederic made a motion to have such an event on Saturday, May 12, 2018 from  
11a.m. to 1p.m.  Denese seconded.  Passed.  Will send invitations to: 
Ada, Ardmore, Davis, Lindsay, Pauls Valley, Purcell, and Sulphur.  
 
Next work day is Sat., March 31 beginning at 9 a.m.   
Maintenance needed for second floor exit sign.  
The work day scheduled for Feb. 24, 2018 was cancelled due to weather. 
 
Denese made a motion to contact the Chickasaw Nation regarding the letters in 
our collection (from 1861-62) to see if they would like to add them to their 
archives.  Dederic seconded.  Passed.  Luann will contact Kirk Perry, Executive 
Officer, Div. of Historic Preservation, Cultural & Humanities Dept., Chickasaw 
Nation.  If they do accept the letters, we will request digitized copies to keep 
for our archives. 
 
Denese made a motion to adjourn at 5:50 p.m. Dederic seconded.   Passed. 
 
Next meeting is Thursday, April 5, 2018 at 5 p.m. in the Eskridge Hotel 
Museum. 


